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Rural Housing Service, USDA § 3560.53 

Subpart B—Direct Loan and Grant 
Origination 

§ 3560.51 General. 
This subpart contains the Agency’s 

loan origination requirements for 
multi-family housing (MFH) direct 
loans for Rural Rental Housing, Rural 
Cooperative Housing, and Farm Labor 
Housing. Additional requirements for 
farm labor housing loans and grants 
are contained in subpart L of this part 
for Off-Farm Labor Housing and sub-
part M of this part for On-Farm Labor 
Housing. 

§ 3560.52 Program objectives. 
The Agency uses appropriated funds 

to finance the construction, rehabilita-
tion of program properties, or purchase 
and rehabilitation of MFH and related 
facilities to serve eligible persons in 
rural areas. The Agency encourages the 
use of such financing in conjunction 
with funding or financing from other 
sources. 

§ 3560.53 Eligible use of funds. 
Funds may be used for the following 

purposes. 
(a) Construct housing. Funds may be 

used to construct MFH. 
(b) Purchase and rehabilitate buildings. 

Funds may be used to purchase and re-
habilitate buildings that have not been 
previously financed by the Agency. 

(1) Rehabilitation must meet the def-
inition of either moderate or substan-
tial rehabilitation as defined in 7 CFR 
part 1924, subpart A. 

(2) The building to be rehabilitated 
must be structurally sound and the im-
provements to the building must be 
necessary to meet the requirements of 
decent, safe, and sanitary living units. 

(3) The total development cost (TDC) 
for the purchase and rehabilitation of 
existing buildings must not be more 
than the estimated TDC for construc-
tion of a similar type and unit size 
property in the same area. 

(c) Subsequent loans. Funds may be 
used to provide subsequent loans in ac-
cordance with the provisions of 
§ 3560.73. 

(d) Purchase and improve sites. Funds 
may be used to purchase and improve 
the site on which MFH will be located, 
provided that the amount of loan funds 

used to purchase the site does not ex-
ceed the appraised market value of the 
site immediately prior to purchase. 

(e) Develop and install necessary sys-
tems. Funds may be used to install 
streets, a water supply, sewage dis-
posal, heating and cooling systems, 
electric, gas, solar, or other power 
sources for lighting and other features 
necessary for the housing. If such fa-
cilities are located off-site, loan funds 
may only be used if the following addi-
tional requirements are met: 

(1) The loan applicant will hold title 
to the facility or have a legal right to 
use the facility in the form of an ease-
ment or other instrument acceptable 
to the Agency for a period of at least 50 
percent longer than the term of the 
loan or grant and the title or right is 
transferable to any subsequent owner 
of the housing. 

(2) The facilities will either be pro-
vided for the exclusive use of the pro-
posed housing project, or Agency funds 
are limited to the prorated part of the 
total cost of the facility according to 
the use and benefit to the MFH project. 
If entities other than the housing 
project financed by the Agency use the 
facilities on a reimbursable fee basis, 
the loan applicant must agree, in writ-
ing, to apply any fees collected in ex-
cess of operating expenses to their 
Agency loan account as an extra loan 
payment. 

(f) Landscaping and site development. 
Funds may be used to provide land-
scaping and site development related 
to a MFH project such as lighting, 
walks, fences, parking areas, and drive-
ways. 

(g) Tenant-related facilities. Funds 
may be used to develop tenant-related 
facilities appropriate to the size, eco-
nomics, and prospective tenants of a 
MFH project, such as a community 
room, development of space for edu-
cation and training purposes for ten-
ants, central laundry facility, outdoor 
seating, space for passive recreation, 
tot lots, and a small emergency care 
infirmary. In congregate housing and 
group homes, funds may be used for 
central cooking and dining areas. 

(h) Management-related facilities. 
Funds may be used to develop manage-
ment-related facilities appropriate to 
the size and economics of a MFH 
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